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  Dear School Community, 

 We want to thank all those who were able to come out on Friday for the PTA’s 
Glow Dance.  Everyone had a blast, kids and adults!  Talk about a joint effort for 
success from Parents, Teachers, and Students.  There was something for every-
one.  Mr. Beaman was on the turntables keeping the party going.  He was joined 
by the Fall Fest winner of the DJ with Mr. Beaman Experience and she got the 
crowd hyped up. 
Mr. Humphreys was able to live stream all the acƟon so that students who 
wanted to join in from the music room wouldn’t miss a beat, literally.  There was 
even a chill out space in the InformaƟon Center and Tech Lab which allowed stu-
dents to take a break and enjoy some downƟme with friends.  PTA you thought 
of EVERYTHING.  Thank you! 

See you in the hallways, 
Sonja & Sara 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

InstallaƟon Advisory CommiƩee (IAC) MeeƟng 

On Tuesday, February 20th from 1530-1630, StuƩgart High School will be hosƟng the 

next quarterly InstallaƟon Advisory CommiƩee (IAC).  This commiƩee includes the 

Garrison Commander, School Administrators, and members from each School Advisory 

CommiƩee.    The purpose of this meeƟng is to discuss topics that are elevated from 

the School Advisory CommiƩees, and to facilitate communicaƟon between Schools 

and Garrison.     

This meeƟng is open to the school community.  If you are interested in aƩending, or 

learning more about the IAC, please contact Brian Pappas, School Liaison Office, at  

brian.n.pappas.naf@army.mil. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Are you PCSing soon? 

Please reach out to our school registrar, Ms. Lakisha George, via email at 

 lakisha.george@dodea.edu or call the school and speak with her.  She will guide you through 

the process of withdrawing your student.  She will work with the teachers to ensure the neces-

sary paperwork is completed and prepare your child’s records to ease your transiƟon to the 

next school. 

Upcoming Events 
January 8—February 9  
DoDEA Teacher of the Year 
nominaƟon window open 

February 7 
Class Photos 

February 8-13 
Neighborhood Spelling Bees 
for grades 1-5—dates spe-
cific to each grade level TBD  

February 12 
NAEP TesƟng for 4th grade 
students only 

February 14 1300-1430 
Schoolwide CelebraƟon 

February 16 
Professional Learning Day—
No school for students 

February 19 
Federal Holiday—School 
closed 

February 22 @ 1600 
Schoolwide Spelling Bee 

February 23 @ 1700-1930 
Black History Month Pro-
gram @ PES 

March 21 
End of 3rd Quarter 

March 22 
Teacher Workday—No 
School for students 

March 25-29 
Spring Break—No School for 
students 

April 1 
Professional Learning Day—
No School for students 



 

Patch ES Chain of 
Communication  

 

From time to time, parents 
and other community mem-
bers may have questions or 
concerns about our education-
al programs and services. 
To ensure continuous open 
lines of communication, we 
encourage you to seek resolu-
tion at the lowest possible 
level. 
Parents & Community have 
access all school employees. 

 

Teachers, School Nurse, 
Counselors, Specialists, 

and Support Staff 
 

Tele: +49 (0)631-7106-7000  
DSN: (314) : 483-7000  
 

Patch ES Administra-
tion 

 

Unit 30401 Bldg. 2390 
APO, AE, 09107 
Tele: +49 (0)631-7106-7000  
DSN: (314) : 483-7000  
 

Stuttgart Community 
Superintendent 

 

Unit 30401 
APO, AE, 09107 
DSN: (314) 430-5362 
 

DoDEA Europe East 
District Superintendent 

 

Unit 3084 
APO, AE 09021 
Tel: +49 (0)611-143- 545-1731 
DSN: (314) 545-1731 
 

DoDEA Europe Director 
for Student Excellence 

 

Unit 29649 Box 7000 
APO, AE 09002-7000 
Tel: +49 (0)611-143-545-1500 
DSN: (314) 545-1500 
 

Director DoDEA 
 

4800 Mark Center Dr. 
Alexandria, VA 22350 
Telephone: (571) 372-0590 

The Patch Pulse by Nurse Monica 

5 February 2024 

The American Dental AssociaƟon has designated February as dental 
health month. As part of NaƟonal Children’s Dental Health Month, your 

student’s teeth will be visually inspected on either on March 4 or 5, 
2024. 

This dental exam is intended to idenƟfy dental problems that are visible 
and is not a subsƟtute for a regular dental examinaƟon at the dental clin-
ic. No x-rays are taken. Any abnormal results will be sent home with your 
student. Otherwise, no news is good news. 

If you prefer that you student does not have an exam please let the stu-
dent’s primary teacher know via email.  

 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder for 4th Graders: 

 

Don’t forget that NAEP TesƟng will be on Feb. 12th for all 4th 

graders.  Be sure to eat a healthy breakfast, come to school 

well rested, and be ready to do your best. 



 

 

 

Today was so much fun!  We went to visit some classrooms and helped teachers and students.  We 

helped Mr. Beaman at recess.  We even helped to write some of the school newsleƩer.  The Admin-

istraƟve Officers helped do the safety checks and moved some furniture around the school.  We all 

worked together! 



 

 

 



 

 

2 Minutes of Talent! 5th Graders have been using model-

ing and reasoning in math to solve 

problems.  Last week Ms. Pedersen’s 

class had a Snowball Fight and Ms. 

Pierce’s class played Capture The 

Flag with their story problems. 

2nd graders are 

meeƟng with Mr. Kerr 

for a small reading 

group. 



 

 

 The lucky winners of two new bikes! 

Passing the art of DJing to the next generaƟon.  

These two kept the crowd moving and grooving!! 



 

 

Even Spirit was out on the dance floor, shaking a hoof! 

The PES front office squad 

was so happy they were 

glowing! 

A HUGE thank you to everyone who 

came out to the dance to help, have 

fun, and lend a hand with set up and 

tear down.  THANK YOU PTA for a 

night of laughter, joy, and dancing! 


